
MINISTRY HIGHLIGHT 
 

WORSHIP HIGHLIGHT 
 

Easter Choir concert: Walking with Jesus  
 

Join us next Sunday, April 3 at 6:30 PM for our Easter concert! The 33-voice Easter Choir 
and soloists will be accompanied by a live orchestra. The evening will feature a collection of 
varied pieces and narration centered around the good news of Christ's life, death, 
resurrection, and relationship with humanity. Nursery will be provided for infants through 
age 2. This is a perfect event to invite friends and family: the Gospel will be presented 
clearly. All are encouraged to attend in-person as the event will not be livestreamed.  

MARCH SCRIPTURE MEMORIZATION: 1 Chronicles 16:23-24 
“Sing to the Lord, all the earth!  Tell of his salvation from day to day.  Declare his glory among the 
nations, his marvelous works among all the peoples!”  
 
COMMUNION ON MARCH 27TH 
Today we will celebrate the Lord's Supper during the early part of our morning Worship Service 
while children from age 4 - 3rd grade are present. Parents, please speak with your children so 
they will understand why they should or should not participate.  
 
MISSIONARY PROJECT  | NIELSEN’S JAPAN RETURN 
After waiting for 15 months, Jim and Eileen Nielsen have received their visas and plan to return 
to Japan, leaving on April 6th.  Before returning on home assignment, they needed to get rid of 
their car and household appliances (washer, dryer and refrigerator). As they will be needing to 
purchase these items soon after April 7th and plan to have all of their furniture and other 
household effects moved to Gifu City, please pray for the Lord’s provision of these needs - 
approximately $8,500.  If you would like to give toward this special project, please direct your 
gift to "Nielsen Japan Return" - using an envelope in the pews or AUC online giving.    
 
INTERESTED IN LEADING OR HOSTING NEW SMALL GROUPS? 
As we develop more small groups in the coming months, please let us know if you are interested 
in leading or hosting a group.  You can do that by completing a form on the welcome page of 
the Church Center App or online at auc.churchcenter.com/home. 
 
NURSERY HELP NEEDED  
We are in need of more nursery helpers to serve our families who have young children. If you're 
willing to care for our infants and toddlers occasionally on Sunday mornings, please contact 
Brittni Nelson at brittnijnelson@gmail.com or 717-818-9837.   
 
DEDICATION OF CHILDREN  
If you would like to have your child dedicated during an upcoming 9:30 AM service, please call 
or email the church office and let us know.  

AUC CONNECT 
THE WEEK OF MARCH 27, 2022          

MISSIONARY OF THE WEEK 
 

RAUL AND CAROLA TORREJON 
 

On December 8, 2021, Carola's mother went to be with the Lord. On February 5, 2022, my 
younger brother also went to be with the Lord; thank God that my brother received the Lord 
five days before being with Jesus. God is sovereign. As many already know; Carola and I now 
find ourselves with an empty nest; our daughter Luisa is at Georgia State University, and 
Priscila is in Pottersville, NY at the Bible Institute; our son Jonatan and his wife Casey are 
missionaries serving through Word of Life with us in Bolivia along with our granddaughter. In 
January, after two years, we started our youth camps for three weeks; about 800 young 
people attended, and many received Christ as their Savior; I gave workshops challenging 
young people to be alert to things coming. This year we want to restart evangelism in the 
streets, support churches in evangelism training, and develop old-fashioned evangelistic 
campaigns that some churches in Bolivia are asking me to do. We will have our first 
evangelistic campaign on March 24 to 27 in Sucre and our second on April 14 to 17 in the 
town of Santa Cruz. Please pray for the provision of a car to mobilize us; unfortunately, in 
Bolivia, second-hand cars range from $6,000 to $7,000. Please pray that the Lord strengthens 
our daughters; it is not easy for them as international students; thank you, dear church, for 
your support.  

 

To learn more about the 50+ missionaries we support, check out our  Missionary Wall 
located in the hallway between the Sanctuary and the Gym.  

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Please take a moment to ‘Check In’  to the morning worship service and Bible 
School either through the Church Center App or at the Welcome Center.  You can 
also submit donations to the church through the Church Center App.  If you need 

help visit the Welcome Center in the Foyer. 

mailto:brittnijnelson@gmail.com


HOMESCHOOL FAMILY MEET UP  
Open to parents with kids and teens.  We gather each month in the Gym on the 2nd and 4th 
Tuesdays from 12PM to 1:30PM and then split into parent and kid/teen groups.   
 
GRIEFSHARE MINISTRY 
The GriefShare Ministry provides grief recovery support to anyone who has suffered the loss of a 
loved one. The program consists of 13 sessions. GriefShare meets on the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of 
each month at 1:00PM on Zoom. You are welcome to begin attending our group at any point. 
Register online at www.griefshare.org/groups/124033 or contact a Group Leader at 
griefshare@auc.org or 610-259-8010. 
 
PREPARATION OF COMMUNION ELEMENTS 
The Worship Committee is looking for volunteers to help prepare the elements for Communion 
each month. For more information, please contact Pastor Michael. 

FOOD BANK UPDATE 
We greatly appreciate the response to our last request for food for the AUC Food Bank; however 
the bank is still pretty low on most food items.  So that the Food Bank can continue to bless church 
and community members, please leave your donations in the bins outside the gym and by the 
office.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact Carolyn Heron at clee.heron@gmail.com. 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 

 
 
  
  
  
  
  
  

MEN’S MINISTRY 
TUESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY | 6:30-7:30AM |  CHAPEL 
Our teacher for this week is Jim Nielsen.  Coffee is provided. 
 
MAN UP | 9:00-11:00AM | CHAPEL 
Man Up is a group of men that meet each Saturday morning to discuss various subjects relating to 
sermons, book studies, videos, etc.  
 
WOMEN’S MINISTRY 
MOMS IN PRAYER | MONDAYS | 7:00-8:30PM 
You are able to join us either at the church in LL09 or online.  If you would like to join and have 
never done so before contact Lysa Burton @ rlrsburton@verizon.net.   
 
SPRING BABY SHOWER | AMNION PREGNANCY CENTER | DREXEL HILL 
We would like to provide new mothers with essentials needed for them and their babies.  They are 
requesting:  Clothing (new or gently used) - Maternity, Newborn, 12 -18M(all seasons).  Diapers - 
Newborn, 1, 2, 3, and 5; Diaper bags; Baby Wipes; Baby oil; Baby wash; Grooming kits; Baby 
formula; Baby detergent; Sippy cups; Bottles.  We will be collecting these items till April 
10th.  They can be placed at the bassinet at the Women's Ministry table across from the nursery. 
 
WOMEN’S SPRING LUNCHEON | APRIL 23RD | 10AM | FELLOWSHIP HALL 
All women are invited to the Spring Luncheon, Making the Connection. Our speaker will be Beth 
Bingaman who will present two sessions. Cost will be $5, and registration is available online. Last 
day to register is April 17th. Questions, please contact Pennie Lochmoeller or Loretta Stott.   
 
SAVE THE DATE: 
We are going to Sight and Sound for the showing of DAVID, October 15th for the 3pm show. We 
will enjoy lunch at Hershey Farm Restaurant prior to the show. We have limited tickets so the 
earlier you register the better. We will have transportation available.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
THANK YOU NOTE: 
I would like to thank my AUC family for all their prayers and support for me and my medical issues. 
I am finally at a good place for me with minimal daily pain. The current gluten-free, low glycemic 
eating plan and the adjustments to my medication seem to be helping. God bless you all.  
Love, Judy Edinger  
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